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The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to gender, race, color, national origin, or disability.  
Inquiries regarding this policy may be made to me, Caitlin DeFilippo Title IX Coordinator, or Kelly Squires, Section 504 Coordinator,         
Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845    (607)  739-5601 

Safe Schools Line - To report a concern, rumor, or other safety issue -  call 795-2044 or 1-800-305-4984.   
Line is available 24 hours a day - ALL CALLS ARE ANONYMOUS AND CONFIDENTIAL. 

As part of the District-wide security system and our emphasis on safety, the building doors will be locked during the 
day. Both of the main lobby entrance doors have a white box. Please push the button, wait for a response and you will 
be buzzed into the building. We may ask you to look toward the camera or identify yourself by speaking into the white 
box. Once you enter the building, please report directly to the office to sign in and pick up a visitor’s badge.  

Visitors to the Schools – to maintain a safe place for our children to work and learn, certain limits 
must be set for visits by parents and other agencies.  For these reasons, the following rules apply 
to ALL visitors to the school: 

Access to the elementary building will be through the main entrance ONLY.  This entrance will be open for                     
students and visitors from 8:00 - 2:25 PM.  

ALL VISITORS ARE REQUIRED TO SIGN IN AT THE MAIN OFFICE IMMEDIATELY 
UPON ENTERING THE BUILDING TO RECEIVE A VISITOR’S PASS WHICH MUST 

BE WORN AT ALL TIMES WHILE IN THE SCHOOL OR ON THE SCHOOL 
GROUNDS. 

Also, as parents arrive in the morning with children, please remain in the lobby area, children must learn to                 
proceed to the room on their own. 

Teachers are expected NOT to take class time to discuss individual matters with visitors. 

Visitors attending school functions that are open to the public such as parent teacher organization (PTO)                  
meetings or public gatherings are not required to register. 

Any consumables (food, beverages, etc.) brought in by visitors are subject to search and / or inspection. 

Please note these district rules are approved by the Horseheads Board of Education. These safety procedures need 
your support.  If you have any questions regarding these procedures, please call the office. Thank you in advance for 
your help and support with keeping safety a priority. 

BUILDING DOORS WILL BE LOCKED 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for CENTER STREET is Patricia Sotero. Complaints regarding                      
discrimination, harassment, or bullying of any student should be referred to Patricia Sotero at 795-2580 x 2600.  
 
The Dignity Act Coordinator for the Horseheads Central School District is Caitlin DeFilippo. Mrs. DeFilippo  
may be reached at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, 607-739-5601, x4214. 

MEDICATION IN SCHOOL - If a student needs any form of medication at school, a wr itten physician ’s prescription and written  
parental consent are necessary. Any medication should be brought in the original container to the health office where it will be stored 
and dispensed. Please contact Mrs. Reazor with further questions.  

GUIDELINES FOR CLASSROOM  PARTIES / CELEBRATIONS 

If bringing food to your child’s class such as drinks, cakes or pastries, the following guidelines should be used: 

 Please notify the teacher and get their permission first. 

 Immediately after cooking, if possible, items should be wrapped individually (i.e. cookies, muffins, cup 
 cakes, etc.). 

 The Chemung County Health department makes these additional requests: 

COLD FOODS SHOULD BE REFRIGERATED IMMEDIATLEY AND HELD BELOW 45 DEGREES 
FAHRENHEIT. 

HANDS SHOULD BE WASHED BEFORE FOOD PREP AND FOOD SHOULD NOT BE TOUCHED AFTER IT IS 
COOKED. 

GLOVES, TONGS OR DELI PAPER SHOULD BE USED SO THERE IS NO BAREHANDED CONTACT WITH FOOD 
AFTER PREPARATION.  Following the above practices will help to protect your children against food-borne illness. 



We are so proud of our students and staff as they raised $100.00 for Pennies to                
Prevent Polio.   Our Horsehead Rotary Club matches every dollar we raise for a total 
of $200.00 in this great world outreach. Our students and staff have big hearts and 
they care about other children across the world.  They truly are amazing citizens! 

Dear Parent (s) / Caregiver (s), 
March was an incredible month, as we                      
participated in many family fun activities                  
provided by the PTO and the Student Council 
along with the support of our Center Street Staff.  
The Project Fair was another successful event as 
the students showcased all their research and           
displayed it in many creative forms.   

Center Street Elementary Contact Information  

812 Center Street www.horseheadsdistrict.com 
Horseheads, NY  14845 Melissa Yearick, PTO Co- President 
607-795-2580 Denise Trondsen, PTO Treasure 
Patricia Sotero, Principal Melanie Peden, PTO Secretary 
 Secretary  
Trishia Alexander, Attendance Clerk www.cspto.org 
Carrie Reazor, Nurse                                     

Newsletter in Color:   http://www.cspto.org/Newsletter 

 We are citizens of our school, community, neighborhood, town, state, country and the 
world! 

 Making a difference in the lives of others shows great citizenship! 



May 1-17   Clothing Sale 
 
May 7-19   CS Art Show at the Mall 
 
May 2–23  Military Outreach 
 
May 13     Spring Concert  
 
May 21     Budget Vote 
 
May 17     Kindergarten Orientation 
 
May 29     3rd Grade Recorder  
               Concert 

 



NO School May 24 and 27 

June 10 Pre-K Graduation 
 Mrs. Balliet  9:00 AM 
 
June 11 Pre-K Graduation 
 Mrs. Holmes  9:00 AM 



 

A special thank you to our wonderful PTO for putting 
on one FANTASTIC spring carnival!  We had a ball 

playing games, eating yummy, fun treats and winning prizes.  Mrs. 
Sotero would like to thank Ms. Bryant and Finley for coming out and sharing a great 
exciting story with our students.  Each student listened to the story, ate a Scooby 
Snack, did an activity and earned a free book.  It was so wonderful to receive this 
amazing grant this year.  Ms. Michelucci and team did an awesome job doing all the 
body glitter art—our students really sparkled.  Thank you to Mrs. Ham for working 
the cake wheel and putting all the delicious cupcakes together.  Mrs. Cicora, Mrs. 

Shutts and Mrs. Johns did a super job helping out in the kitchen serving up 
some delicious food.  Thank you to Mrs. Holmes for working one of our great 
games.  Thank you to our staff for sending in your teenagers to also help out—
Mrs. Packard and Mrs. Tenbus.  Thank you to Mrs. Alexander, Mrs. Scibek, 

Mrs. Butler, Mrs. Aldrich and Mrs. Dutridge with set up and preparations.  It takes 
so many of us to make a special event like this happen. 
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Budget Vote/Board of Education Election 

May 21, 2019 
 

7am - 9pm 
High School South Gym 

 

Who is eligible to vote? 

All district residents are eligible to vote, as long as they meet the following requirements: 

 

-  Are a U.S. citizen 

-  Are 18 years of age or older on the day of the vote 

-  Have lived in the district for at least 30 days prior to the vote on May 15 

-  Are not restricted from voting in general elections based on election law 

-  Please bring identification to the vote May 15 

 

Learn more about the budget and its development here: http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/budget18-

19.cfm  
 

 

Questions? Call 739-5601, x4260 or email hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com. 
 
 
Susan Pirozzolo 
Community Information Specialist 
Horseheads Central School District 
(607) 739-5601, x4295 
www.horseheadsdistrict.com 

One Raider Lane 
Horseheads NY 14845 
 
 
Explore               Empower               Excel 
 
 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/budget18-19.cfm
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/budget18-19.cfm
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com


The Good Apple Award is a tool to promote pride, self-esteem and positive character development. All 
faculty and staff nominate students exhibiting good character. At the end of each month, the principal 
will announce the recipients names, and will present the students with their award during their            
scheduled lunch time. A bulletin board is in the Main Lobby to display each month’s recipients. The           
following students earned a good apple award for showing exceptional character during this month. 

The following students received Good Apple Award Certificates for March. 

Annalynn Barber K Beach 

Carson Bullers K Beach 

Averie Zuchowski K Beach 

Nadia Jackson 1 Brink 

Stryker Miller 1 Brink 

Brandalyn Zywicki-Johnson 1  Brink 

Jayden Cleary 1 Ham 

Gabby  Liddle 1 Ham 

Braylynn Smith 1 Ham 

Aaron  Fulkwood 1 Williams 

Demetree Tetreault 1 Williams 

Claeb Didas 2 Lese 

Nolan Manwaring 2 Lese 

Steven Shutts 2 Lese 

Makenna Figueroa 2 Potter 

Kenna Hobczuk 2 Potter 

Travis Keough 2 Potter 

Destiny Mathews 2 Potter 

Aleis Miles 2 Potter 

Tess Dunn 2 L’Amoreaux 

Kyleigh Halcomb 3 Blasic 

Zachary McCormick 3 Blasic 

Emma Orcutt 3 Blasic 

Emma Eberlin 3 McQuaid 

Samuel Jones 3 McQuaid 

Chase Miller 4  Karastury 

Ny’Asiah Rozell 4 Karastury 

Riley Tillinghast 4 Karastury 

Adam Elliot 4 Packard 

AJ Sheehan 4 Packard 

Madison Ribble 4 Packard 

Garrett Brigham 4 Prutsman 

Raine Buhaine 4 Prutsman 

Ryan Cicciarelli 4 Prutsman 

 Ketu Patel 4 Prutsman 

    

    

    

    





 

The Horseheads Central School District is 
looking for interested individuals for several 
job positions:  cleaner, bus driver, food             
service worker, as well as substitute clerical, 
nurse, cleaner, and food service worker.   
We seek candidates who are 18 or older,  
including retired community members.  To 
apply, complete our district application and 
submit it, along with all required                                
documents, to Human Resources, south 
wing of Horseheads High School.  The                 
district application may be found here: 
 
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/uploadeddocs/
applicaion.pdfhcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com. 



PTO MEETING—May 7th 2019                               
AT 6:30 PM 

 

We want to thank the PTO for all the                
labors of love and the many, many hours 

our arents put in for each and every 
event.  Our carnival was OUTSTANDING 

and we are so thankful for the fun -              
family events.   

 
Thank you to every parent and family                

member for your continued support to 
our PTO and our great school.  We could 

not do it without our wonderful                    
partnership. 

 

We LOVE OUR PTO!!!! 



Center Street 
Elementary and 
Center Street 
PTO each  have 
a Facebook 
page. Please 
“like” us to read 
about activities, 
events, and 
other important 
information 
about our 
school. 
 
Bus Drivers 
needed!   
Apply at the 
Transportation 
Dept. 


